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PRESDENT’S REPORT

PRESIDENT’S REPORT FOR JANUARY 2017
 

 

HAPPY NEW YEAR
 

Welcome to 2017 and Happy New Year to everyone. I hope those of you who are in the sunny south who receive this newsletter by email are enjoying the weather.
 

 

 

CHRISTMAS DINNER AND DANCE  
 

We had a good turnout for our Christmas dinner and dance and I hope everyone who attended had a good time. We had a turkey dinner, salad and dessert. We had our Secret Santa, 50/50 draw and a number of other door prizes and also dancing.  
 

 

 

FEBRUARY MEETING
 

Our February meeting will be held on Monday February 13, 2017. The reason we are holding our meeting earlier than the third Monday of the month is account the Legion is closed on February 20th due to Family Day holiday. 
 

 

 

IMPORTANT UPDATES AND LETTERS
 

Below I have included in my monthly report the following updates and letters:
 

1.      National President Update – Lyle Berge
2.      Pensioner Representative Letter – Robert Cameron
3.      Bill C-27 Article and Explanation – Dan Oldfield
4.      Bill C-27 Protest Form Letter – Tom Sonier
 

 

 

 

Thank you
 

Tom Sonier
President
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Fall 2016    President’s Update 
 

TO: ALL OUR CHAPTERS and EXECUTIVE. 
 

Hello to all of you,
 

This is the second of two President’s reports for 2016, as required by our bylaws. 
First, a tip of my hat to our Pension Representative, Bob Cameron, who has been doing an excellent job of keeping us current about matters associated with the CP Pension Committee – thanks, Bob!
My June update outlined the resolutions we had discussed with the company. There have been no new developments since my June update. Particularly, requests we made directly to Blue Cross have not been acknowledged or addressed by Blue Cross. 
With respect to resolutions we present to the company, it is time to have a look at what we present and what we can realistically expect. For the past number of years, our resolutions have included changes to indexing, ad hoc payments, Blue Cross benefits – all of which, except for a drug card, have been turned back by the company. What I’m asking you to consider for our 2017 convention is – what resolutions can we submit that may get a hearing from CP representatives. For example, the House of Commons has had first reading for a proposed Bill C-27, “an Act to amend the Pension Benefits Standards Act”. The proposals here include having a third pension option – besides Defined Benefit and Defined Contribution - called “Target Benefit Plans”, where employees and retirees share the risks of the market with the employer as it relates to pension investments. This was tried by the Conservatives in 2014 and not progressed, and now the Liberals are trying again. There is much opposition and this is the type of thing where we need broader involvement from pensioners. We’re trying to learn as much as we can about this bill and its implications, and will be sending a letter to the Minister expressing our deep concern. You may also wish to encourage your members to write to their own Member of Parliament.
Speaking of the 2017 convention, our Kamloops chapter has graciously stepped forward and offered to host us. The convention dates are May 25 through 27, 2017 in Kamloops, B.C. You will be hearing more about our convention in the coming weeks.
The issue looming large before us now is where we go from here as an organization. When I first became president in 2009, there were 23 chapters. Now, in 2016, there are 16, perhaps only 14 as a couple of chapters have not paid dues for 2016 yet. To my knowledge, every chapter has left because of declining membership – across Canada members are aging, and younger retirees do not want to join a formal organization such as ours. 
As our Treasurer, Don Jennings, has noted in his report, “In 2014, a total of 15 associations were affiliated with the National Council, with membership of 944….in 2004 we had 2825 members from 23 member associations. In 2007, we had 1653 members from 20 associations and in 2010, 1832 members from 21 associations”. Leaders in all chapters and the National continue to wrack our brains as to how to attract new members. 
There are other groups out there. I know of at least three other pensioner groups in Calgary, who get together only for social reasons - lunches, golf games, etc., and have no desire to join a formal organization such as the NCCPPA. 
Would chapters join if we didn’t charge dues? Again, we face the situation where groups are not comfortable with formally being a part of the National. The risk for us then is if we eliminated dues for chapters, then we begin to eliminate things like biennial conventions every two years. CP and Blue Cross have in the past contributed to our conventions; however, these funds aren’t guaranteed and should they not be available, NCCPPA would quickly deplete its own funds. In Montreal at our 2015 convention, our guest speakers from CPR and Blue Cross noted the small number of people in attendance. Even though those people, as our delegates, were from chapters representing 800 or so people, the impression our guests left with does not bode well for future contributions from them.
Let me say a few words about my own role as president. When my term ends September 1, 2017, I will have served as President for the past 8 years. My predecessor, the late Don Hoare, was also from Calgary and had served 10 years, so the President’s position will have been filled for the last 18 years by someone from Calgary. While that may be convenient because the CPR head office is in Calgary, it is certainly not a necessity to have the president there. Communications now can occur by email, conference calls, better use of the pensioner website. Maybe new eyes will have new energy, new approaches, new ideas to increase membership, and encourage more chapters to join.  
That said, this is my formal notice that I will not let my name stand for president at our 2017 convention. Please consider putting your name forward for this position.
Again, watch for upcoming announcements for our 2017 convention. I wish you an enjoyable and happy Christmas, and all the best for the New Year.
 

With kindest regards,
 

Lyle Berge, President, 
 

 

 

 

  CANADIAN PACIFIC RAILWAY PENSION COMMITTEE


       PENSION REPRESENTATIVE – ROBERT J.CAMERON  
                                           P.O.BOX  885
                                   Revelstoke B.C.   V0E 2S0
                                    E-mail:      rjc48@telus.net
                                     Tel :   250-837-4248
                                     Fax :   250-837-4220
 

December 15, 2016
 

TO:         ALL CANADIAN PACIFIC RAILWAY PENSIONERS ASSOCIATIONS
                        AND THE EXECUTIVE OF THE NATIONAL COUNCIL OF 
                            CANADIAN PACIFIC PENSIONERS ASSOCIATIONS
Greetings to all
 

This is in reference to the amount of indexing for the year of 2017 as of January 1, 2017
The indexing is based on 50% of the average Consumer Price Index (CPI). The average CPI was 1.400 % and one half is 0.70 %
 

To qualify a Retiree must have been retired for at least 5 years and be of age 65 as of December 31, 2016. Indexing is on the first $ 1,500.00 of your pension. The maximum increase would therefore be $ 1,500.00 X 0.70% = $ 10.50 per month, starting with your January 2017 payment.
 

THE MOMENTUM   With regards to the “Anniversary’s “and the “In Memoriam” we were told it is to be done every 3 months.  If anyone has any concerns with the updated   “ In Memoriam”  please contact me or Lyle or George and we will contact Steve Sugars to correct the error.  Whenever we find out more information we will advise you.    
 

Blue Cross rates for Part II will be mailed to you from Blue Cross hopefully in December or early January 2107 advising of the new rates for 2017.  They are really pushing for all to get the Generic Drug whenever possible, which is cheaper. When you receive your letter from Blue Cross of the rate changes for the retiree’s you will have the option of withdrawing from it if you wish.  It will be your choice. If you have any questions please call me.
 

In closing I would like to wish everyone a very MERRY CHRISTMAS and a HAPPY and HEALTHY 2017.   
 

Yours sincerely
 

Robert J. Cameron
Pensioner Representative
 

 

 

 

..................................................................................................
Posted: Tuesday, December 6, 2016 6:00 am 
 

By Dan Oldfield
For The Chronicle-Journal
 

Is Justin Trudeau just a sunnier Stephen Harper? There are growing signs that might be the case.
 

He and his government seem to be retreating from a promise to reform the electoral process. The recently proposed business friendly infrastructure bank has been announced, effectively turning over public priorities to private investors. And now there’s Bill C-27 — legislation so offensive that even the Harper government abandoned it.
 

Bill C-27, an Act to amend the Pension Benefits Standards Act, was introduced without any notice or consultation with Canadians, pensioners, or unions and will have negative implications for private- and public-sector defined benefit pension plans in every jurisdiction in Canada. It also flies in the face of promises made by the Liberals to improve retirement security.
 

To understand what’s going on here, it’s necessary to fully understand defined benefit plans and what they mean.
Generally speaking, DB plans have been negotiated between unions and employers to provide a predictable benefit. The plans are heavily regulated by both the Canada Revenue Agency and the Office of the Superintendent of Financial Institutions.
 

Few non-union workplaces have such plans or, for that matter, any pension plan at all.
 

Under the terms of a DB plan, employees pay a fixed amount based on salary. Employers contribute an amount determined every year based on what it costs to deliver the agreed-upon predictable benefit.
 

This benefit, which is calculated as a percentage of salary based on number of years working, is normally referred to as, “the promise.” And that’s the thing — it is a promise. You know, like the one you make when you agree to come to work for a salary.
 

Bill C27 provides a legal right to simply break that promise. It removes employers’ legal requirements to fund plan benefits, which means that benefits could be reduced going forward or even retroactively. Even people already retired could find their existing benefits affected after paying in their entire working lives. It’s a short-sighted approach with long-term damage to the Canadian economy.
 

According to OMERS, the Ontario Municipal Employees Retirement System, defined benefit plans pump about $70 billion into the economy annually.
 

It should also be noted that defined benefit plans reduce the cost of the guaranteed income supplement by $2 to $3 billion every year. The supplement is paid by taxpayers to lower-income seniors who don’t have an adequate pension plan.
 

Smaller and mid-sized communities such as Thunder Bay, where 8 to 9 per cent of the total earnings of the local population now come from DB plans, will be hit especially hard.
 

The only party that wins in this situation is the employer. Employees lose, pensioners lose, communities lose and families lose.
Money taken away from pensioners is money not spent in building communities. The loss of retirement income results in a greater dependence on social welfare, food banks and struggling families. In simple terms, it transfers future burdens from employers to the public.
 

This legislation has been put forward by politicians who happen to have the richest pension entitlement in the land paid for by working Canadians. Its purpose is obvious. It is designed to allow employers, particularly the federal government, to take away or reduce benefits for tens of thousands of private, public and Crown corporation employees.
 

Rather than looking for ways to destroy defined benefits, which offer a predictable retirement income, a responsible government would be looking for ways to ensure the highest quality of retirement.
 

Retirement security isn’t about letting either party off the hook for the obligations they willingly undertook. Retirement security means security for retirees, not for companies or governments. It’s people who retire. It’s people who rely on pensions.
 

Bill C27 is an insult to people who have worked hard and planned for their future after a lifetime of work. And to younger workers who will have little hope of a decent retirement.
 

Dan Oldfield is a former CBC reporter and lead negotiator for the Canadian Media Guild and currently a partner in Syzygy Learning and Facilitation. He has a home in the Thunder Bay area
 

 

Abandon Bill C-27


The Honourable Bill Morneau
Minister of Finance
House of Commons 
Ottawa, Ontario 
K1A 0A6
 

Dear Mr. Morneau,
 

I am very concerned about Bill C-27, An Act to amend the Pension Benefits Standards Act.
 

This bill is an attack on the retirement security of workers and retirees in the federal private sector and Crown corporations. I am also very concerned that the next step will be a similar attack on the defined benefits pension plan that covers federal public service employees.
 

Bill C-27 allows employers to convert good, defined benefit pension plans, which provide secure and predictable pension benefits, into a much less secure form of plan. Target benefit plans only aim to provide benefits, and they shift all the risk to active plan members and retirees. 
 

Retirees need to know their benefits are secure. Bill C-27 removes that certainty.
 

In a 2015 letter to the president of the National Association of Federal Retirees, Prime Minister Justin Trudeau wrote that defined benefit pensions, which have already been paid for by employees and pensioners, should not be retroactively changed into target benefit plans. Yet, this is exactly what C-27 will do. 
 

Your party campaigned on being a real change from the regressive policies and legislation we saw from the former Conservative government. However, Bill C-27 does not reflect this commitment.   
 

This legislation will do nothing to strengthen or expand Canadians’ pension rights and retirement security. Furthermore, it undermines the positive steps your government has already taken, such as the expansion of Canadian Pension Plan benefits.
 

I urge you to abandon Bill C-27. 
 

 

 

Sincerely,
 

Tom Sonier
 

16 Tweed Crescent
 

London, Ontario
 

N5X1Z4 
 

TREASURERS REPORT:

I received the bank statement today and the balance as of Dec 31,2016 is $5383.87

Following is the Treasurers Report for our January 16 Meeting:

We did not have a regular meeting in December but had our annual Christmas Dinner and Dance. We had 42 members and guests present. All great time was had by all those who attended. Lots of door prizes were given out and everyone enjoyed our gift exchange.

Expenses for the month were:

Legion for 42 Christmas meals $1048.32

Tom Sonier - Christmas decorations $166.59

Nick Dionne Gift Certificates for Door Prizes $175.00

Lavonne Robinson McCormack gift bags   $70.00

Deposit for the month was $410.00 We have $201.00 cash on hand and our Bank Balance is $5217.23

Nick Dionne 
Treasurer

Birthdays for January 2017

Geo.Dawson Nick Dionne Nick Miller Tom Sonier

Bowling Friends

Sharon McKenzzie Ralph Van Wagner   Jck Watson

SICK REPORT

Charlie  Weir had surgery on Friday Dec16 to remove his leg below the knee and is recovering  and will be returning to Parkwood  hospital

OBITUARIES;

Dan Efford bowling friend passed away Nov 24th
Jim MCGann (condr.) passed away dec 9.2016

BOWLING NEWS;
HAPPY NEW YEAR  to all our bowlers.  We're looking forward to an exciting season 2.    
 

Season 1 came to an end December 20th and the winner was Team 3 in a very tight race with Team 1.  These two teams tied with 61 points each but the win went to team 3 who had a total pin count of 46,990 or 26 pins more that team 1.  Thanks for an exciting finish to the season and our congratulations to Jackie Caldwell, Cheryl Palmer, Ron Finch, Bev Ponton, George Renno and John Elliott. 
 

Season 2 started with a bang on January 10th when a nasty "Colorado low" blew in and reduced our attendance considerably.  Never the less 35 hardy Canadian bowlers turned out and we had the pleasure of witnessing Bill Pow bowl a 403 game. This sets a record for my time with the league. His triple was 847.  Not to shabby!  
 

Other great over average accomplishments since November were: 
 

November 29 - Gary Hackney - 257 (+114),  Bill Pow - 283 (+66), Dianne Johnson - 190 (+60), Dave Clemment - 185 (+57)
 

December 06 - Don DeGraw - 255 (+101), Chris Goraj - 261 (+86), Sharon McKenzie - 218 (+77), Fran Goraj - 229 (+69) 
 

December 13 - Eugene Goneau - 227 (+119), Bob Waddell - 185 (+58), Pauline Fletcher - 200 (+58), Kathy Francis - 168 (+58) 
 

December 20 - Bill Pow - 306 (+87), Chris Goraj - 247 (+68), Marie Swallow - 206 (+55), Mac Carter - 183 (+53) 
 

January 10  - Bill Pow - 403 (+183), Karen Mazereeuw - 202 (+66), Pauline Fletcher - 209 (+64), Darcy Delaney - 243 (+56)     
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